
 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 27 August 2019  
 

Practice Nurse Engagement 
 

What’s in your Practice Nurse Engagement Bulletin? 
 

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to past 
editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the web 
pages dedicated to our practice nursing colleagues. Please click here to 
bookmark these pages. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/practice-nurses-and-nurse-practitioners-in-the-vale-of-york/practice-nurse-engagement-bulletin/
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/practice-nurses-and-nurse-practitioners-in-the-vale-of-york/practice-nurse-engagement-bulletin/


 

Need to know 
 

 

 

Help shape a new online service for adults with Type 2 diabetes 

Public Health England are developing a new online self-management website for 
adults living with type 2 diabetes 

The website will: 

•           Provide education and information about type 2 diabetes and its treatments 

•           Offer content on managing mood and stress 

•           Help with adopting and maintaining healthy behaviours (e.g. diet, exercise) 

They would particularly like to hear your thoughts on the name, look and feel of the 
site. 

PHE have been working with an insight agency who have already completed a 
number of in-depth interviews with people living with Type 2 diabetes and healthcare 
professionals. Following on from that work, the agency has created a short survey to 
gather thoughts from a wider group and would value all input. 

The survey will take less than five minutes to complete and your answers will help to 
shape the new website. Your responses will be completely anonymous. 

The survey is open until Monday 2 September 2019.  

 
 

  

https://nhsdiabetesprogrammebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-xltttc-ejliidlir-r/


 

 

Join Dementia Research 
JDR are pleased to announce that over 20,000 study participants have been 
involved in vital research thanks to Join Dementia Research.  The innovative service 
allows anyone to register their interest in dementia research so that they can be 
matched to potential studies they may be eligible to take part in.  Stats released on 
Monday 5 August 2019, show 20,167 participants in total have now been recruited to 
studies.  This is wonderful news, and an important milestone for Join Dementia 
Research. Launched back in February 2015 in response to the Challenge on 
Dementia, the service has made it easier than ever for people living in the UK to take 
part in dementia research.   If you haven’t already signed up and are keen to support 
Join Dementia Research please take a moment to log on and register 
https://www.joindementiaresearch.nihr.ac.uk/  

To view JDR’s research volunteer and study data please follow this link. 

   

Training, development and education opportunities 
   

 

Rosalind Franklin Programme for Nurses in General Practice 

NHS England and Improvement have secured funding to run a second cohort of the 
Rosalind Franklin programme for GPNs and nurses working in primary care.  

The programme aims to help shape middle-level nursing leaders’ knowledge, skills, 
attitudes and behaviours to help them become outstanding leaders, and for primary 
care, to develop inclusive and compassionate nursing leaders working at all levels 
across the NHS to help improve patient care, people’s health and their experiences 
of the NHS. To view the information brochure please follow this link. 

All applications must be completed online via https://franklin-
gpn2.apply.leadershipacademy.nhs.uk/      

   

https://www.joindementiaresearch.nihr.ac.uk/
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https://franklin-gpn2.apply.leadershipacademy.nhs.uk/
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Nurse Leadership and Management in Primary Care Programme 

Fully funded places are available for all Vale of York practices on this programme, 
which aims to arm nurse managers, supervisors and team leaders who work in a 
healthcare environment with the skills and supporting theory that will help them 
perform well in their role. 

The programme consists of 4 study days over the course of a year, with an 
assignment at the end. Details of the subjects covered on each study day and further 
information on the programme can be found through this link. Attendees need to be 
able to attend all 4 study days, planned dates are: 

• 25 September 2019 
• 4  December 2019 
• 24 March 2020 
• 9 June 2020 

 

If you are interested in taking part please complete the booking form available in the 
link and return to training@haxbygroup.co.uk by 31 August 2019. If you have any 
queries please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Funded places are limited and subject to availability, if demand exceeds availability 
places will be allocated fairly across practices within CCG localities. CCG 
representatives for each area, in collaboration with NHSE, will approve applications 
on this basis. Funded places have been made available by NHSE via the General 
Practice Forward View. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/data/uploads/practice-nurses-section/nurse-leadership-and-management-in-primary-care-details-enrolment-jul-2019-mar-2020-v2.pdf
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Nursing Associate: 
Deployment and Sharing 
Best Practice Conference 

When: 16 October 2019 in 
Leeds/York, and 30 October 2019 in 
Manchester/Liverpool 

• Celebrate the introduction of 
a new regulated member of 
the Nursing and Midwifery 
workforce  

• Share how organisations 
across the region have 
pioneered and embraced the 
role to positively impact on 
patient outcomes and 
experience 

• Hear practical examples of 
how our first qualified Nursing 
Associates have been 
deployed 

  

To register your interest for the 
conference please send your name, 
organisation, email address and 
preferred date to 
charlotte.sherlock@hee.nhs.uk 

 

Further information around this event will 
be circulated shortly 
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Useful information 
   

 

Article: Support the 
Development of Healthcare 
Assistants 

Please follow this link to view the 
above article that has appeared in 
the Journal of Community Nursing. 
The article was written by Rhian 
Last and Gill Hall from Education for 
Health. 

 

 

 

Digital Nurse Network Update 

Upcoming dates for the Digital Nurse 
Network webinars can now be found 
through this link. The next webinar will 
take place on Thursday 5 September 

 
   

Sharing good practice, insight and feedback 
 

YOR-Insight is a soft intelligence tool to provide anonymous insights and feedback 
about gaps, issues or good practice. 

Sharing information provides an excellent opportunity for the CCG to facilitate the 
sharing of best practice and lessons learned. Open the YOR-Insight web tool. 

The CCG are also looking for areas of good practice and shared learning to share 
with practice nurses across the Vale of York. If you have anything you would like to 
share please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 

   

 

This bulletin has been produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning Group. 

 

If you would like to unsubscribe from this bulletin email sam.varo@nhs.net 
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